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Highlights of  Official 23-24 Budget 

General Fund Savings (most-significant adjustments) 

Projected 4% for Gen Ed Revenue increase 

Adjusted APU 1388 

 

General Fund Cost Increases (most-significant adjustments) 

Estimated Health Insurance Increase 16.3% 

Teacher Salary Roll ups  2%, steps and lane changes 

 

 

 

Unassigned Fund Balance  

 Actual 2021-2022, 11.95% 

 Projected 2023-2024, 15.93% 

 Line Item Excess/Deficit,  $50,121.85 

  (Athletic Complex $40,000) 

  (2020 Referendum Project $30,000) 

 

   

 



Highlights of  Official 2023-24 Budget 

Food Service Fund 

 Updated expenditures and revenues. Breakfast and lunch will be free for 

all students in the 2023-2024 school year.  

 

Community Education Fund 

 Updated expenditures and revenues. 

 

Building/Construction Fund 

 2020 projects are wrapping up 

 

Other Funds 

 No changes 



Official General Fund Revenue 



Official General Fund Expenditures 



Official General Fund Expenditures 



Official Food Service Fund Revenue 



Official Food Service Fund Expenditures 



Official Community Service Fund Revenue 



Official 

 Community Service Fund Expenditures 



Factors Impacting ISD 116 

Every state funds K-12 education differently, and Minnesota is considered one of the 

most complex systems.  In Pillager 85% of the revenue is generated from the state, 14% 

from local property taxes and the remaining 1% from the federal government. This break-

down is similar to other districts in the state.  For the most part, the state portion is gen-

erated by the “basic formula” on a per pupil basis.  The legislature increased the basic 

formula amount for the next year by 4%.  However, historically the basic formula               

increases have fallen far short of the rate of inflation.  This prompts the majority of dis-

tricts in the state to take the local optional levy of $724. Many Districts have in place a 

voter-approved operating referendum in addition to the local optional levy to help make 

up for the revenue shortfall from the state.  

As we look to the future, our district faces some challenges.  Over the past several years 

enrollment has risen, but long-range projections show enrollment leveling off. This is due 

to the fact that the District’s smaller class sizes in the High School are graduating. This 

trend will substantially impact revenue, so it is imperative that our expenditure budgets 

also reflect that trend.  Our commitment to technology access requires a thoughtful re-

placement strategy. The state does not provide any additional funding for student devic-

es, so those purchases will need to be part of our budget planning. 

Overall, it is apparent that the school board, Mr. Malmberg and the administration have 

made the decisions necessary to maintain financial stability.  I look forward to continuing 

this tradition while providing our  students with outstanding opportunities. 

   


